WPIK

POTOMAC BROADCASTING CORPORATION GEORGE MASON HOTEL ALEXANDRIA, VIRGINIA TEMPLE 4732

December 7, 1945

Mr. Norman L. Maguire 83 Prospect Street East Hartford 8, Conn.

Dear Mr. Maguire:

Thank you very much fer your interesting and detailed report of your reception of WPIK the 5th.

We have had letters pouring in from all over the eastern half of the northern U.S., and it is gratifying to learn that the reception is so excellent, and that the listeners were kind enough to take such an interest in answering our request for responses.

We certainly hope that WPIK will be reaching you consistantly, and that you may be a listener of ours. Let us hear from you again!

Very truly yours,

Howard B. Hayes

President